

TEL +1.888.389.5798 FAX +1.888.734.9459

www.demarcoallan.com



11 April 2017

Kirsten Walli

Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: EB-2015-0179

Application for approval to expand natural gas service, establish rates and surcharges, and leave to construct natural gas pipelines to serve the communities of Milverton, Prince Township and the Chippewas of Kettle and Stony Point and Lambton Shores

We are counsel to the Association of Power Producers of Ontario (**APPrO**) in the above-mentioned proceeding (the **Proceeding**). Further to the Board's Procedural Order No. 6 dated April 7, 2017, please be advised that APPrO will not be reapplying for intervenor status.

Yours very truly,

Lisa (Elisabeth) DeMarco